
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES
MAY 8, 2025

The La Plume Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on the above date and was called to order by Chair 
Lisa Huffsmith. Also present were Supervisor Jeremy Wohlken, Supervisor Gerry Henry, Roadmaster Bruce VanFleet, 
Township Engineer John Seamans and visitor Joanne Klingel..  The minutes of the previous meeting were approved in a 
motion made by Jeremy Wohlken and seconded by Gerry Henry.

Payment of the monthly bills was approved, motion by Jeremy Wohlken, seconded by Gerry Henry. Treasurer’s Report was 
reviewed and will be filed. Both are attached below.

Roadmasters Report
Roadmaster Bruce VanFleet gave an overview of his activity in the township over the last month. He reported that repairs 
will need to be made to Turnpike Lane to correct subsidence. He cleaned limbs out of the roadway multiple times through 
the month due to storms. He lowered the flag in honor of the Pope’s passing. 

Engineer’s Report
Township Engineer John gave an overview of his activity over the last month. He met with supervisors and Bruce Vanfleet 
about the needed repairs on Turnpike Lane and reviewed plans for the Millet subdivision.

Zoning Officer’s Report
Zoning officer Anthony Mengoni provided the supervisors with a report of his activity over the last month in advance of 
the meeting. There were no new issues to report.

Unfinished Business.
There is no update on construction at Keystone College.
Maple Road drainage issue will be repaired pending contractor availability in the Spring/Summer of 2025.

Adjourn Meeting
Motion to adjourn was made by Lisa Huffsmith, seconded by Gerry Henry.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Scott - Secretary
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